

St Peter's Catholic Primary School School Newsletter 36

Friday 29th June 2018

www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk

Local Parish Mass Times	St Peter's	English Martyrs	St Augustine's
Saturday	6pm		6.30pm
Sunday	9am 10.30am 5.30pm	9am	11am

CURRICULUM INFORMATION

The table below details what your child will be learning from Monday

Year	Maths	English	Science
Group			
Reception	Using knowledge of calculations to solve problems	Information texts	Jungle animals
Y1	Missing number problems	Grammar & Punctuation	Animals including humans
Y2	Topic	Fantastic Mr Fox	Living things and their habitats
Y3	Fractions & Statistics	Newspaper Reports	Teeth and Healthy Eating
Y4	Measures	Story Writing	Animals including humans
Y5	Fractions	Angel of Nitshill Road	Animals including humans
Y6	Production Practice and DT		



PARKING IN HORTON ROAD AND BEYOND

Can we please remind parents again that you MUST park legally and responsibly in and around the school road area. We have been told that Traffic Wardens are operating in the vicinity and parents are being issued with Parking Notices with a fine of £70. It is your responsibility to find a suitable place to park and drop off your children.

Also, please be aware that you should not park in the Aspen Centre car park as this is for the surgery patients only and is being monitored by the practice.



PARENTPAY

Could we please remind all parents that dinner money accounts MUST remain in credit at all times in order for your child/children to have a school meal. Could we please ask that the current Year 6 pupils' accounts be monitored by parents/carers to ensure there is no debt or monies left on the accounts by the end of the academic year. Many thanks.



NEW INTAKE SEPTEMBER 2018

A reminder that on **Thursday 5th July** there is a 'play and stay' session for all children who are due to start school with us in September. The session runs from 9.15-10.15am. You and your child are welcome to attend for all or part of the session. Due to large numbers, we ask that no younger siblings come along, unless they are babies who will be happy to stay in their pushchairs. Please ensure that all forms are returned to the school office by **Thursday 5th July** 2018 so that all admin can be done prior to your child starting school. Thank you for your co-operation.



PIED PIPER DRESSING UP DAY

On Friday 6th July all children are encouraged to dress up as; a doctor, nurse, paramedic, police officer or a fire fighter in order to celebrate all our Emergency Services do for us.

All proceeds will go towards the Pied Piper Appeal, which has helped and continues to support many of our children. Children are asked to contribute a minimum donation of 50p to take part.



YEAR 1 TRIP TO ALL THINGS WILD

Year 1 enjoyed the trip to All Things Wild. Matt our educational leader said St Peter's school were amazing. He had not met another school where the children knew so much about dinosaurs already. He felt the children talked with confidence about dinosaurs and offered great explanations and theories about how dinosaurs lived and how they died.

Elliott 1LD-I loved all of the trip, but best of all I loved the seeing the raptors in the Dino Barn.

Anna 1LD-I enjoyed eating my tasty lunch outside. I liked it when the T Rex roared and frightened us.

Harvey 1AH- I saw all the dinosaurs when I had a ride on the Dino train.

Daiya 1AH-I enjoyed running around in the soft play area.



Y2 TRIP TO STRATFORD BUTTERLY FARM

Year 2 had a brilliant time at Stratford Butterfly Farm on Tuesday. "My favourite part was when I found out that butterflies drink alcohol from mouldy fruit." Rihanna, 2SD. "I was so happy when a butterfly landed on my head." Scarlett, 2KG. "I liked the butterflies flying around. They were lots of different colours." Luciano, 2SD. Many thanks to the parents who helped that day.



GSSN ATHLETICS TOURNAMENT

On Tuesday 33 pupils from Y3 to Y6 travelled to The Prince of Wales Athletics Stadium in Cheltenham for the annual GSSN Athletics tournament. It was an absolute scorcher of a day with not a cloud in the sky but with plenty of water and enthusiasm the pupils put on an amazing performance. There were 15 schools attending and over 450 competitors. St Peter's won several individual medals, came 3rd overall in the Y3 events and 5th overall in the Y4, 5 and 6 events. The pupils were great ambassadors for our school and should be very proud of their achievements.



GLOUCESTERSHIRE SCHOOLS PARTNERSHIP SONG

To celebrate 10 years of the Gloucestershire Schools Partnership children from schools in the county have been working together to compose a song which all schools can own and sing together. The children have based their ideas on aspiration, inspiration, heroes and working together as a community to learn and achieve their best. Together with George Moorey, a local musician, a song has been created which is available for you to listen to via the link below. There is also some additional information regarding the process of composition. http://songchallenge.strikingly.com/



HOUSE POINTS (to 28th June 2018)

Weekly Totals		Cumulative Totals	
Fire	127	Fire	1294
Wind	114	Wind	1272
Water	112	Water	1204
Earth	108	Earth	1176



DINNER MENU – w/c 2nd JULY

Monday	Margherita Pizza	Quorn & Vegetable Rice	Jacket Potato with Beans
Tuesday	Chicken Enchilada	Macaroni Cheese	Jacket Potato with Cheese
Wednesday	Roast Pork	Vegetable Pasty	Jacket Potato with Salmon Mayo
Thursday	Beef Burger	Vegetable Chilli & Rice	Jacket Potato with Beans
Friday	Battered Fish	Vegetable Enchilada	Jacket Potato with Cheese



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Thurs 5 th July	New Intake	Stay and Play Session	9.15am – 10.15am
Thurs 5 th July	Whole School	Move Around Morning	
Fri 6 th July	Y6	Prom	6.30pm for 7.00pm - 9.00pm
Weds 11 th July	Whole School	School Reports	
Thurs 12 th July	Y6	Production	2.00pm
Fri 13 th July	Whole School	Sports Day	
Mon 16 th July	Whole School	End of Year Mass	10.00am
Tues 17 th July	Whole School	Reserve date for Sports Day	
Fri 20 th July	Y6	Leavers' Assembly	9.05am
Fri 20 th July	Finish at 1.00pm		
Tues 4 th September	Whole School	Start of the New Academic Year	8.55am

Carol Baron Headteacher











It's an easy, convenient way to receive school messages



To register contact the school office for more details